
Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
                                               Circular 24-103/L01 

                                                31st December 2024 
Dear Parents, 

Circular on school activities and special arrangements for January 2025 

In the interest of better home-school cooperation, parents and guardians please pay attention to 
the following matters coming up in January 2025. 

For further information, please email schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk or call 2497 7911 to contact our 
Vice Principal, Ms. Ko Ka Foon.              

Yours faithfully, 
  

_____________________________ 
Chow Kim Ho 

                                                       Principal 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
          Reply Slip of Circular 24-103/L01 < Please return it to Ms. Ko via the class teacher > 

Circular on school activities and special arrangements for January 2025 
Dear Principal, 

I acknowledge the information of the circular. 

Parents’ remarks (if any):___________________ _________________________________ 
  
Student’s Name:                (    )             Parent’s Signature:                  

   Class:                                       Date:                   

Dates Items Participants 

2/1-16/1 Application for secondary schools’ discretionary places Primary 6 

6/1-22/1 End of term & first 3 days of 2nd term (School time 08:20-12:45) All 

7/1-10/1 Primary 3-6 Exam Primary 3-6 

10/1 (Fri) 100 Days Banquet  Primary 1 

13/1 (Mon) 
Music knowledge quiz competition All 

Seminar on National Education Primary 3-6 

14/1 (Tue) Class sports competitions All 

15/1-17/1 Educational Camp Primary 5 

16/1 (Thu) Huayong rope skipping demonstration Primary 1-4 

23/1 (Thu) Health check 1B,2B,5A,6B 
24/1 (Fri) “Understanding Adolescent Project”(UAP) Activity Enrolled P4 

25/1 (Sat) Leadership Day Camp Prefect team member 

27/1–8/2 Lunar New Year Holidays All 

mailto:schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk


School report, December 
1. Teachers’ professional development 

a. From 9th to 13th December, Ms. Kwok Hoi-yan attended the Professional Development 
Programme for the Special Educational Needs Coordinators in order to further enhance the 
effectiveness of the support given to students with SEN. 

b. On 10th December, Chinese teachers held a meeting on Chinese with the consultant from 
the Education Bureau to discuss and develop the teaching strategies and school-based 
materials to support non-Chinese speaking students in learning Chinese. 
 

2. Students’ all-round development  
a. The school held a birthday party in December for students whose birthdays fall from 

September to December. Students celebrated their birthdays with their teachers and 
classmates. This year, the "Happy Birthday Jukebox Station" was held during the Birthday 
Week, and the students were very enthusiastic to participate. They took this opportunity to 
thank their great parents for their dedication and gratitude to their classmates and friends for 
their love and help. 

b. In response to the "Mental Health Month 2024" with the theme of "Connecting with the People 
Around You" and to express concern and care for students' mental health, our school 
organized a variety of activities in December in accordance with the four elements of the "4Rs 
Mental Health Charter". Through the activities, students can learn about mental health in a 
relaxed and happy atmosphere. Students can also find empathy, feel each other's support 
and encouragement.  

c. From 16th to 19th December, the English Department organized various Christmas 
celebration activities. Students learned to sing Christmas songs and to make snacks. They 
also learnt more about Christmas vocabulary and, most importantly, that they had to share 
their love with others. 

d. Our school holds a Christmas party every year and arranges students to perform in a talent 
show. Many students signed up to participate in performances such as, singing, dancing and 
playing the musical instruments. Unique performances will be selected and arranged at the 
Christmas party by the Activity Department on 20th December. 

e. On 21st December, our students and teachers were invited to performed in the "Tsuen Wan 
District Youth Arts and Sports E-sports Carnival" at Sha Tsui Road Playground. Through the 
performance of teachers and students, we had fun with everyone and sent blessings to 
everyone in this festive season. 

f. Our school is constantly innovative. In terms of campus facilities, our new Aerospace 
Technology Learning Spot has been completed. At the beginning of the next term, all students 
will be studying aerospace courses at this location. The hardware and interesting 
programmes are ready for the students. 
 

3. Parent-school cooperation 

a. The school has planned a two-hour preparatory class for prospective Primary One students 
for three consecutive weekends in late November and December 1, which includes a growth 
lesson on learning to understand and control emotions through games, learning of gifted 
elements and English games. The children learned, sang and played together, and everyone 
quickly adapted to the new learning environment, engaged and had meaningful learning time 
with laughter. 

b. On 6th December, a parent seminar for P.5 and P.6 students and their parents was held to 
let parents know about the mechanism for secondary schools’ allocation. On the same day, 
the Assistant Principal of Wai Kiu College was invited to introduce secondary school life to 
the students and their parents.  



4. Students’ achievement 
a. Hong Kong Education City Creative Speech Competition 2023 

Certificate of Top 100： 6A CHAN VERONA EMILY  6A PAN TOI YING CANDY  
Graduate ZHU CHERRY 

b. Lions Bee Spelling Competition 2024 
2nd Runner Up： 5A TAM HEI YAU  5B LAU KINGSLEY  

6A CHAN VERONA EMILY 
c. VOS English- International English Language Olympiad Preliminary 2024-25 

International Gold Grade Middle Primary： 4A TSANG SUM 
International Silver Grade Senior Primary： 5B CHUNG YIP HONG RANON 

d. YKN English Calligraphy Competition 
2nd Runner Up： 6A CHAN VERONA EMILY 

e. 6th Hong Kong Bauhinia Cup International Painting Competition 
Silver Award for Fairy Tale in Upper Primary： 4A CHEUNG SIN YEE 

f. Global Drawing Competition for Children and Youth Asian Cup 
Super Gold Award in Upper Primary Group： 6A CHAN VERONA EMILY 

g. 4th Sketch Art Contest 
1st Runner Up in P5-P6： 6A CHAN VERONA EMILY 

h. 12th HONG KONG SCHOOLS DANCE & MUSIC FESTIVAL / HONG KONG SCHOOLS 
CULTURE & ARTS FESTIVAL 
GOLD AWARD in JAZZ AGE GROUP 9-11： 4A CHEUNG SIN YEE 

i. Tsing Yi District Primary School Men's 3x3 Basketball Elite Invitational Tournament 
1st Runner-up： 5A ALVINO BRAVE 5A CHUNG CHEUK HIN 

6A YEUNG JUAN 6A YIU, XAVIER 
Merit：4B CHOW CHUN YIN   5B CHOW CHUN HEI  5C YANG ZHENGXIN  

6A ABBASI, ABDULLAH AZHAR 6B XU YIMING 
j. AD&FD POHL Leung Sing Tak College Primary School 3x3 Basketball Invitational 

Tournament 
3rd Runner-up in Boys Group ：4A HUSSAIN ATIF  4B CHOW CHUN YIN   

5B CHOW CHUN HEI  
6A YEUNG JUAN 6A YIU, XAVIER (The King of the Plates) 

k. Kwai Tsing District Age Swimming Competition 2024 
2nd place in the 50m backstroke & 3rd place in the 50m freestyle in Boys and Youth Group 
J：4B CHOW CHUN YIN 

l. Tsuen Wan District Age Swimming Competition 2024 
1st place in the 50m backstroke & 50m freestyle in Boys and Youth Group J：4B CHOW 
CHUN YIN 

m. Sha Tin National Day Cup Swimming Championships 2024 
1st place in the 50m backstroke, 3rd place in the 50m freestyle & 3rd place in 4x50 freestyle：
4B CHOW CHUN YIN 

n. Tsing Yi District Primary School Men's Table Tennis Elite Invitational Tournament 
3rd Runner-up in Boys Group： 3B HAIRGROVE, MAX  4A WONG YUK WAH 
        5A CHUNG CHEUK HIN 

The school congratulates the above students who have achieved excellent results in various  
competitions. The New Year are just around the corner. I hope that, apart from enjoying the holiday 
season, you can also set your own goals for 2025. In particular, P.6 students should think about their 
choice for Central Allocation and interviews. The school would like to wish all parents and students 
a prosperous New Year! 




